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PURPOSE: For your approval VIA: Info Exchange

FROM

NAME COMPANY EMAIL PHONE

Nathan Ohrt
West Des Moines, IA SCS Engineers NOhrt@scsengineers.com

TO

NAME COMPANY EMAIL PHONE

Mick Leat
United States mick.leat@dnr.iowa.gov

REMARKS: Good afternoon Mick-

SCS Engineers, on behalf of the Ottumwa-Wapello County Solid Waste Commission, is 
submitting the attached 2024 Biennial Inspection Report for the Area A MSWLF unit at the 
Ottumwa-Wapello County Landfill. If you have any questions or comments regarding this 
report, please contact me at the number below. Thank you.

Nathan Ohrt
Senior Project Professional
SCS Engineers
West Des Moines, Iowa 
319-331-9613 (M) 
nohrt@scsengineers.com
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1690 All-State Court, Suite 100, West Des Moines, IA 50265 | 515-631-6160 

Environmental Consultants & Contractors 

July 16, 2024 
File No. 27223157.24 
 
 
Mr. Mick Leat 
Iowa Department of Natural Resources 
Land Quality Bureau 
6200 Park Avenue, Suite 200 
Des Moines, Iowa 50321 
 
 
Subject: 2024 Biennial Inspection Report 
 Ottumwa-Wapello County Landfill 
 Area A MSWLF Unit (Closed) 
 Former Permit No. 90-SDP-09-93C (Rescinded) 
 
Dear Mick: 

This brief report documents the biennial inspection required in Section 7.I.1 of the Environmental 
Covenant (EC) filed with the Wapello County Recorder on February 2, 2021, covering the closed Area 
A municipal solid waste landfill (MSWLF) unit at the Ottumwa-Wapello County Landfill. The inspection 
was made to verify that compliance with the property activity and use limitations enumerated in the 
EC had been maintained. A copy of the observation checklist used during the inspection is included 
in Attachment A.  

SUMMARY OF INSPECTION OBSERVATIONS 
Visual indications relative to the activity and use limitations were as follows: 

 No excavations, including less than 2 feet deep, had occurred on the MSWLF unit final cover. 
 No deposited municipal solid waste had been excavated, disrupted, or removed from the 

MSWLF unit. 
 No drinking water wells had been installed within the area subject to the EC. 
 No residences had been constructed within the area subject to the EC.  
 No placement or construction of enclosed spaces had occurred on the final cover.  
 No controlled vegetation burns had occurred within the area subject to the EC. 
 No leachate seeps were observed. Previous leachate seeps observed during the 2022 

inspection had been repaired by covering with broken pieces of granite countertops 
(equivalent to covering with erosion stone). 

 Site access restrictions were the same as those in place at the time of enactment of the EC. 
 The integrity of the final cover had been maintained. The vegetation was well established and 

had been recently mowed, allowing for a more thorough inspection of the MSWLF unit 
surface. 

 There were no leachate seeps or notable sparse/bare areas of vegetation. 
 There was no ponded water on the surface of the MSWLF unit. 

 





 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ATTACHMENT A 
OBSERVATION CHECKLIST




